SAFELY HOME, FAMILIES FIRST
Regional Service Council Minutes

Region 16 Meeting

Date: 



July 21, 2022
Time:



12:00 Noon CDT
Location of Meeting: 

Microsoft Teams
Meeting Chair:

LOD Melanie Reising
Meeting Secretary:

LaJean Gentry
Call to Order:


12:00 Noon  
Roll Call:
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Tasha Brown

 Welcome





 
LOD Melanie Reising welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for meeting virtually. Melanie asked if there was anyone new in attendance. JoAnne Delisle introduced herself stating she worked for Groups Recover Together as the Southern Business Development Manager. She stated they were opening their 38th office on Monday in Lafayette, IN. They treat individuals with opioid use disorder (adults only) and provide Suboxone that corresponds with weekly group therapy of 12 or less. They are currently serving 5700 members in Indiana. 
Jill Harrison stated she was with Building Blocks and from Knox County. She has been with them for about two months as a Program Engagement Specialist in the southwest part of the state. She has been helping emerging programs get updates so that families can be connected to programs and making sure the programs are high quality programs. 

Brooke Brown introduced herself noting she is the DCS Consultant for residential licensing programs and LCPA programs. She stated she was available for any who might have questions about residential licensing or LCPA. 
Abbi Brooks with Building Blocks introduced herself noting she was present for Ashley Hansen who usually attends. She reported they have a couple of parenting classes about to start: 24/7 Dads and Conscious Discipline. She can send flyers for those interested in these programs. Building Blocks has also been working with the Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana to provide play and learning to families and their children. If anyone is interested in doing something like that, they would love to partnership.

Approval of Minutes:



As read  ___X​​​​___

As corrected ____

Minutes of the April 21, 2022, RSC meeting had previously been e-mailed.  Motion was made to approve the Minutes by Trisha Howard, seconded by Shirley Starks. Minutes were approved by unanimous vote of voting members present. 
PMR (Practice Model Review) Report Out: 
LOD Shirley Starks shared information regarding the recent PMR Review held in Region 16 via a PowerPoint presentation. DCS conducts reviews of its practice each year. This year was a full review with thirty-four cases pulled while last year’s review was a “mini” review. The DCS vision, mission and values are incorporated into the review as well as practice. Cases are pulled randomly by the IT Department, so regions don’t really have any control over what cases are pulled, which is good. 
Shirley noted when looking at information about types of cases, length of cases and why cases were opened, stats show most were opened due to neglect. Caregiver stress plays a great role with substance abuse at the top. Other stressors such as mental health issues, domestic violence and insufficient income are prevalent in cases as well. Lastly, incarceration is also routinely seen with a lot of people. Outcomes show the region has some work to do partly due to having a lot of new staff and having to constantly reset plans for teaching new staff and for becoming more consistent in our work with families because of always training new staff, so that plays heavily here. It was also found that families just have more and more complex issues to work through and new ways have to be found to try to work on those with them to assist them in becoming consistent as moms and dads. 
Under Teaming, the outcomes show that teaming has increased consistently over the past year. With more frequent teaming a better team is developes, and the outcomes typically move to a sustainable closure regardless of how the case is closed, whether that’s through return home, adoption, or some other permanency option. When teaming routinely, things go smoother and more quickly, which allows for quicker case closure. 
The region also has some work to do in Engaging. Engagement means going out to see the mom, going out to see the dad, the worker asking did I involve mom and dad in what we are doing, and do I hear their voice. These same things also apply for the child and whether the worker listened to the child and included the child in decision making. 

The region is consistently pretty good at Assessing. We know what’s going on, but also looking at Engaging, we can ask are we involving parents in the assessment. 
Planning is going well, but there’s always a lot more that is just very complex. For planning staff needs the experience to be able to adapt and adjust when it’s not going well, and that’s where it’s seen that a lot of work needs to be done in the planning area. 
Intervention goes along with the statement about Planning in needing the ability to adapt and adjust when there is a crisis or to adjust and be ready in order to avoid a crisis. We do still see a lot of crisis related responses rather than planning. 

Next steps for the region include developing some ideas and plans for the outcomes, but also counties, directors and supervisors (management team) will work with their team specifically. For example, based on those results, a supervisor in Vanderburgh has already worked on Teaming and at this point the cases under his direction are all being teamed routinely now. His next idea is to work on the quality of engagement, the quality of the team, do we have all the parties there, and are we really listening to what everybody has to say.  Those are examples of what will happen with what was learned from the review.
Community Partners – IHBS -- Danielle Stansfield: Danielle reported that 95% of the budget had been utilized through May, and they did go over budget for this fiscal year. Referrals for the past fiscal year were at 1106 for Community Partners. Breakdown by county: 64 – Gibson, 197 – Knox, 39 – Pike, 21 – Posey, 618 – Vanderburgh, and 103 – Warrick. This was a significant increase in referrals compared to previous years, and something they will have to be mindful of going into next year so as not to have to implement any type of priority list. It is felt there are many families that they can connect to appropriate resources that are available to help close out cases a little quicker. 
Danielle stated after talking to Director Marissa Curry, who schedules regular meetings with local offices, it was decided that Danielle will attend some of those meetings as well over the next couple of months to make sure everyone is on the same page with that and what that could look like. There are some additional changes that are coming through in regards to paperwork that they will have to do that will increase their time with their families. These visits will help everyone understand as they do not want to make a big shift in services, but may have to make some adjustments so they can continue to serve families throughout the entire year and not be in the position of having to halt services which would not benefit families. 

For any questions reach out to Danielle or Marissa. Danielle was asked if a particular theme had been noticed, or a particular issue in referrals made that’s caused an increase. Danielle stated that since the schoolyear ended, they have had a significant amount of substance use referrals and families struggling with a lack of financial means, but no one that actually stuck out. Danielle was asked if they had to have a priority list this year. Danielle stated no. Marissa stated they were going to do everything they could to keep from doing that. She stated Danielle had mentioned talking with counties specifically so they could have a conversation on the FCM level as well. She noted they will also be training staff and talking through each case with staff on a weekly basis. They will be promoting quick completion of cases when possible. If they have a family that only needs one or two goals, they will be working those pretty quickly. Their idea is to really increase communication with DCS and other referral sources for any that are outside of self-referrals to communicate the progress or lack of progress so that everyone knows what next steps will be taking place. Shirley asked if Community Partners would be letting FCM’s or whoever made the referral know when they are unable to help a family. They will definitely be doing that, and increasing communication is something they discussed doing the last couple of months. She noted that for cases where families are not progressing and not following safety measures that were put in, they will probably be looking at making additional hotline calls. Again, they want to make sure that everyone is on the same page and that they’re providing the best services they can. They will not close cases where there are true child safety concerns in the home, and this is where increased communication from Community Partners staff to DCS staff is going to be prevalent for the family.  
Regional Services Coordinator -- Gwen Girten:  Gwen reported they have been tracking outcomes for Family Preservation Services (FPS) cases, which are in-home CHINS (Child in Need of Services) cases or IA’s (Informal Adjustment) cases. FPS is a more comprehensive type of service than per-hour services and has been used since 2020. One of the things they have looked at is the rate of removal of kids and cases that have had at least 90 days of FPS. For Region 16, about 7% of cases end up with a removal after 90 days, and 6 to 6.5% of kids that are removed after about 90 days of FPS. The state average right now for cases is about 8.5% and the percentage of kids is just a little more than 8%. So Region 16 is well below the state average on the rate of removals after 90 days of FPS.
David Reed has been presenting some statistics statewide to different groups, and one of the things he noted was that for three months in a row we have had a rate of over 95% of Absence of Repeat Maltreatment, which means that less than 5% of kids have had a new substantiation after their initial involvement within six months in a rolling 12 month period. At this time in 2020 the stat was at 93.%, which is less than the national standard of 94%. This May, the stat was at 95.323%, so above the national standard, which is good, because we want the number for Absence of Repeat Maltreatment to be higher. 
There has been a reduction in the number of out-of-home kids since the launch of FPS, which is good because we want kids to stay in home whenever possible. The rate of children entering care has gone down significantly as well. In 2017 it was 8.1% but has trickled down to 4.6% for this state fiscal year. That is a good trend.

Regarding services, there has been an update to the Supervised Visitation service standard.  It is now Supervised Parenting Time making it more family based language with regards to the title, and because we want parents to parent their children, not just visit them. With regards to types of visits, there are standard visits which are now considered the paraprofessional level for the traditional safety concerns/normal safety concerns. Then there is the enhanced visitation level, which was formerly known as bachelor’s casework level visits. Those are the ones that need some monitoring and a little more programming to help parents with their relationship with their children. They may be using an evidence based model to work on parenting with the child or may have a higher level of safety concerns such as current substance abuse which could result in more issues as an example. Thirdly, is the therapeutic visitation, which did not change. Some more language has been added about how this should look more like therapy verses just a therapist observing a visit. If a therapeutic referral is made, there needs to be a therapeutic need in that the family needs therapeutic intervention to have a safe visit. Those changes have already been sent to providers this month. There is also some guidance on virtual visitation regarding length and that sort of thing.

The transportation component has been unbundled so as to track how much time is being spent transporting families to their visits. There may be a need to do something separately or develop a separate service for transportation. 
Regional Finance Manager’s Report – Debbie Dailey:  Debbie noted June 30th was the end of the 2022 fiscal year. The region spent 96.82% of the allocation for 2022. Beginning July 1, 2021, when the budget began, the region was serving 1075 children. At the end of June, 2022, they were serving 975. That’s a 9% decrease in the number of children served over the course of this past year.  When looking at expenditures, we compare what we spent the previous year to what was spent this past year. Almost 6% less was spent than last year. The greatest decrease has been in out-of-home services. That correlates with the information just presented regarding Family Preservation Services.  Residential care decreased by almost 30%. In-home expenditures did increase by about 30% but that is due to not really having a baseline to know how to allocate for FPS. There was a net decrease of 5% over the year. Removing out-of-home costs the top expenditure is Family Preservation Services. That is due to the per diem, which is a higher cost, but we are seeing good outcomes with fewer removals. IA’s and in-home cases are closing sooner than they had previously. The next highest expenditure for the region is supervised visitation, but as noted previously there are new service standards for that, it is being monitored, and that will be a focus over the next year. Home-based therapy, home-based casework, and parent aid were the other top expenditures for this region.  
Other DCS updates: No other new updates. 
Program/Committee Reports:  Norm Smith, Director of Admissions at Wernle, stated they have open beds for both boys and private secure. They do have one sexually maladaptive bed. They would be happy to take a look at any kids on the wait list. Referrals can be sent directly to Norm at nsmith@wernle.org.
Danielle reminded everyone that they do offer the Parent Café programming and Recovery Community Café programming. They are in the middle of the third series of the Recovery Community Café which ends at the end of August and will start a new one mid-September. She noted they have had a lot of great feedback from those that have attended the cafes and hope that continues to grow and reach more participants. Reach out to Danielle if information is needed about those programs. 
JoAnne mentioned in Chat that if any would like to learn more about Groups Recover Together to reach out to her at joanne.delisle@joingroups.com. They help adults with OUD and provide group therapy weekly. That correlates with the seven day treatment and Suboxone. They are currently telehealth, but will be going back to hybrid soon.
Tasha Brown with Volunteers of America Fresh Start Recovery stated they have eight openings in their Evansville location for women, women with children, women who are pregnant, or a woman who has two children under the age of five with her as she recovers. This program was designed to help prevent removals of children. Tasha also noted they are currently fully staffed and able to serve some more ladies.

Deidre Watkins with Youth Villages let everyone know that they do have some openings to start comprehensive and family preservation home-based cases. If anyone has referrals that they would like to send, especially the family case managers, they also have some new staff who have started and will be able to fill those openings.
New Business
No new business.

Unfinished Business
No unfinished business was noted.

Public Testimony

None noted.

Melanie Reising thanked everyone for attending today’s meeting. Motion was made by Brittany Clark to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Trisha Howard. The meeting was unanimously adjourned by voting members present. 
Next Meeting Date, Location and Time:  The next meeting is scheduled for October 27, 2022, at 12:00 and will be held virtually.
Signatures:

Secretary ________________________

Chair ______________________

Date______________________


Date _______________________

Approved: _______________(Secretary’s initials)
Date: _______________________
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	1. Motion to approve Minutes from the April 21, 2022, RSC Meeting         
	 None
	    Adopted   
	Motion by Trisha Howard
Seconded by Shirley Starks
Unanimous vote of all voting members present.



	2. Motion to adjourn meeting. 
	None  
	  Adopted
	Motion by Brittany Clark
Seconded by Trisha Howard
Unanimous vote of all voting members present.
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